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	MTPL Foundation Board

	
	


Informing. Educating. 
Inspiring. Connecting.
	Laura Slaymaker - President 
Susan Dyson –Vice President
Stephen Murray - Treasurer
Rebecca Doster –Secretary
Jennie Barbieri
Diana Reeves
James Adams
Lois Morgan – Ex Officio





Manheim Township Public Library Foundation Board Meeting

	Date: 02/23/2022
	Time: 5:30 PM
	Location: Via Live at the Morgan Center of MTPL and Zoom



Meeting called to order at 5:32 PM by Susan Dyson, with Roll call and Agenda Review. 

Members Present: Susan Dyson, Diana Reeves, Rebecca Doster, Jennie Barbieri, James Adams, Steve Murray

Members Not Present: Laura Slaymaker

Staff Members Present: Joyce Sands, Executive Director, Karin Rezendes, Assistant Director, Rennae Newman, Grant Writer/Fundraiser, Katy Basile, Adult Services Manager, Jennifer Steigelman, Manheim Township Director of Finance, Commissioner Barry Kauffman, MTPL liaison, Martha Matt, Amazon Sales Coordinator. 

No public present.

Agenda – No additions or amendments

Minutes – A motion was made by James Adams to approve the minutes of the January 26, 2022, MT Public Library Foundation Board meeting, seconded by Susan Dyson, and unanimously approved.

[bookmark: _Hlk58657918]Amazon Annual Sales Report – Martha A. Matt, Amazon Sales Coordinator, presented the Amazon Sales Team Annual Report, year ending 2021. Under the vendor name, Friends of MT Public Library, there are currently 14 volunteers. The team price, list, and ship books that have been donated for sale on the Amazon web site. Currently in the 10th year, we saw $22,013.00 in revenue from the sale of 1751 items. The inventory remains desirable and about 1500 items should be curated and listed throughout the next several months. The MTPL Foundation Board expressed its congratulations for a great year of sales as well as gratitude to the committed volunteer staff for their continued work.








Staff Report – the MTPL Foundation welcomed the recently hired Adult Services Manager, Katy Basile. Katy has begun work on several of her ideas. For spring, she will focus on gardening by developing a “seed library”. She will also begin to coordinate programming with the MT Police Department and the Lancaster County Office of the Aging, specifically adults with disabilities.

Fundraising Report by Reported by Rennae Newman, Grantwriter/Fundraiser. To date, $380.00 was raised by the “Love Your Library” book purchase. These books will be placed in our collection with book plates naming the donor.

The 2021 Book Sale proceeds totaled $21,819.00, the highest total to date. Tuesday was the highest income day. Some ideas for the 2022 Book Sale include a children’s story time and a $5.00 Bag of Books on Wednesday. For the first time, we will solicit sponsors for the sale. 

The 2022 MTPL Fundraising Schedule was presented. Beginning in March, fundraising will focus on increasing the donor list. Karin Rezendes, Assistant Director, and Rennae Neuman, Grant Writer/Fundraiser, will concentrate on a data list of users from the past year who are not current donors and issue a targeted mailing for this group of patrons.

Rennae also talked about the spring event (April 19th to 23rd) – extended book donation hours, Book Spot plus, surprise bundles, and Teen Advisory Board (TAB) volunteers.

Rennae shared information about the end of summer celebration scheduled for Saturday, August 13th- food trucks, large programs, scavenger hunts. The Library will be open its usual hours.

Committee Reports

Finance Committee Report – Karin Rezendes put together her first report as Assistant Director of the MTPL. James Adams suggested a meeting be held by the Finance Committee to further discuss formatting of the financial reports going forward.

Facilities Report – Joyce Sands, Executive Director, reported that interest in room rentals is resuming with several rentals in process. Assistant Director, Karin Rezendes is managing this program.

A revised floor plan for the Tell Café was reviewed by Joyce Sands and MTPL Foundation Board Vice President, Susan Dyson. Delivery of the new beverage vending machine may be any day and work will begin on the reconfiguration of the Tell Café and Book Spot area.

The MT BOC approved monies from the ARPA Funds to be used for an outdoor pavilion. Specific plans or drawings have not yet been developed.

Personnel, Compensation and Benefits - no report

Nominating - no report

Sub-Committee Reports - 

The Pulkrabek Community Center Fund donation transfer to the MTPL Foundation Escrow account will be presented to the MT Board of Commissioners (BOC) on February 28, 2022. MTPL Foundation 


Board members are invited to attend to address any questions that may arise from the BOC. The sub-committee will continue meeting to plan programming for these funds. The next meeting will be March 02, 2022, at 4:30 via Zoom.

Discussion continues with the sub-committee for the growth plans for the new Endowment Fund. The motion for approval from the MT BOC will be presented on February 28, 2022. Rebecca Doster and James Adams will be present at that meeting for any question from the BOC. The next sub-committee meeting will be March 7, 2022, at 11:00 AM, via Zoom. 

Director of the Library Report – Joyce Sands, Director of Manheim Township Public Library, reported a Study of the Service Area and Funding Formula will be conducted by a consultant acquired by the Library System of Lancaster County. A study has not been conducted in quite a few years. The impact on the MTPL is unclear at this time, due to our library being a department if municipal government. The process will include conversations with all libraries and municipalities. 

ARPA Funds were also received by the Office of Commonwealth Libraries that are designated for Districts and Systems. Any funds received by the Library System of Lancaster County will be used to purchase e-books and e-audio materials to be available for patrons countywide. The remainder of the funds will be used for libraries to purchase materials for their collections. Purchases are to target underserved and underrepresented populations.

Other highlighted items are found in the Director of the Library report.

Old Business – No report.

New Business – No report.

3 Points for Board of Commissioners: 1) Success of the Blood Drive, sponsored by the Police Department and held in the Morgan Center 2) Funding Formula study 3) Amazon Sales Report 

Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM, with a motion by Rebecca Doster, a second by Susan Dyson and unanimously approved.

Next Meeting - The next meeting will be March 23, 2022, at 5:30 PM. The meeting will be held in the Morgan Center in the library. “Zoom” participation by members will be an option but at least one Board member must be present in-person.

Recorded by Rebecca Doster.
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